CITY OF MIAMISBURG
10 N FIRST STREET, MIAMISBURG, OHIO

June 27, 2022

Council met in Special Joint Session at 6:00 p.m. with the following members present:
Mayor Collins, Councilmembers: Colvin, McCabe, Nestor, Stalder, Thacker, Thompson.
Miami Township Trustees Culp and Posey. Fire District Board of Trustees: Allen, Bell,
Posey and Stalder.

Motion was made by Thacker, seconded by Colvin to excuse Councilmember Nicholas.
Motion carried.

Mayor Collins opened the Citizen Forum and asked anyone present who wished to
discuss an item not appearing on the agenda to come forward.

Doug Barry, Township resident, spoke on behalf of the Citizens for Fire Services
Committee. He introduced the members of the committee along with the IAFF
representatives in the audience. He stated that the committee’s main goal is to help get
the fire levy passed. The committee has begun their fundraising campaign. Their goal is
to raise $50,000, so far, they've raised 50%. They hope to meet their campaign goal by
the end of July. The committee along with the IAFF union are working together to help
pass the levy. The IAFF union will oversee the marketing strategy for this campaign. This
committee is here to support the Fire Board and the firefighters. Mr. Barry informed the
group that the IAFF was the first group to donate funds to the levy campaign.

Bob Spirk, President of Local IAFF 1832, spoke on behalf of the IAFF union. Mr. Spirk
stated that the IAFF National has a team set up to assist with passing the fire levy. They
have an 80% success rate in passing a levy the first time. Local IAFF 1832 and union
members support the fire levy 100%. They have confidence in Chief Barnett's leadership
and vision for the district in the future.

There was no further response. The Mayor declared the Forum closed.

Mayor Collins turned the floor over to Fire District Board of Trustees President Stalder.
President Stalder introduced Chief Brandon Barnett and Assistant City Manager Emily
Christian. He stated that Ms. Christian will present a brief history of the Fire District,
current funding, current needs, and information on the fire levy.

Ms. Christian informed the group that the creation of the Joint Fire District began in 2006.
Miami Township and City officials formed a steering committee to study joint fire and EMS
services. The Steering Committee met for two years to discuss various fire/EMS issues.
In 2008, the committee recommended a merger of both fire departments. In 2009, an
Interim Fire Commission was formed and tasked with developing the framework for a joint
fire district. In 2011, City Council and Township Trustees held a joint meeting to create
the Miami Valley Fire District. In 2012, the Miami Valley Fire District began operating with



a comprehensive agreement. This agreement was for a five-year trial run with a 45/55
funding split between jurisdictions. In 2017, a joint resolution was passed to make the
Miami Valley Fire District a permanent district with a budget of $10 million. When feasible,
a funding levy would be placed on the ballot that would terminate funding from both the
city and township. Since 2012, funding revenue has been $10 million, comprised from a
3-mil property tax levy along with income tax revenues from the city and a 3.65 mills and
a 3.5 mills property tax levies from the township. Last year the district also generated
$1,586,000 from EMS fees and other revenues. Annual fire & EMS runs have increase
20% over the last 14 years, but the revenue has not. The district is the second busiest in
the Montgomery County behind Dayton. The Board determined that the $10 million in
revenue from the current funding model no longer covers the operation costs and capital
expenses. Over the last several years the district has been using their reserve funds to
supplement this deficit. They have also browned out station 51. In order for the district to
become a fully funded district the Board looked at 20-year cost projections and the cost
of fire and EMS services. These costs are projected to be $13-$14 million annually. The
Board looked at four options before deciding to put the 11-mill levy on the ballot. The
Board also compared millage rates from other jurisdictions 11-mills is similar to other fire
services. In April, the Resolution to Proceed to ballot with an 11-mil levy was adopted.
This levy will go before the voters on November 8, 2022. With expected revenues at
$13.9 million, budget planning will include: implement staffing plan for all stations, hire
administrative staff, provide additional training, and implement capital plan for equipment
and fire stations. The comparison point for taxpayers owning a $150,000 house equates
at 11 mills to $578 annually and $48 monthly.

President Stalder thank Ms. Christian for her presentation.

There being no further business, Mr. Posey adjourned the Township meeting at 7:09 p.m.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Allen, seconded by Mr. Bell
to adjourn the Fire District meeting at 7:10 p.m.

City Council recessed for a brief time.

Mayor Collins led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council reconvened in Special Session at 7:25 p.m. with the following members present:
Mayor Collins, Councilmembers: Colvin, McCabe, Nestor, Stalder, Thacker, and

Thompson.

Motion was made by Thacker, seconded by Stalder to excuse Councilmember Nicholas.
Motion carried.

Police Chief John Sedlak present Ordinance 6976. Chief Sedlak stated that this
Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to enter into a 5-year contract with Axon
Enterprise, Inc. for the purchase of 41 body cameras and 41 tasers at a cost of



$418,512.19 with a one-time training and setup fee of $5,875. Staff recommends
approval of this Ordinance.

ORDINANCE NO. 6976
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A

CONTRACT WITH AXON ENTERPRISE, INC. FOR THE PURCHASE OF BODY
CAMERA SYSTEMS AND TASERS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

Motion was made by Colvin, seconded by McCabe to dispense with the requirement that
Ordinance No. 6976 be read on two separate days, authorize its adoption on the first
reading and have it read by title only. Motion carried. The Ordinance was read by title
only. Motion was made by Stalder, seconded by Nicholas to pass Ordinance No. 6976,
carried by Yea Votes of Colvin, McCabe, Nestor, Stalder, Thacker and Thompson.

Police Chief John Sedlak presented Ordinance 6977. Chief Sedlak stated that this
Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to enter into a contract 5-year contract with Axon
Enterprise for the purchase of 15 in-car video cameras at a cost of $120,528. Staff

recommends approval of this Ordinance.

ORDINANCE NO. 6977
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A

CONTRACT WITH AXON ENTERPRISE, INC. FOR THE PURCHASE OF IN-CAR
VIDEO CAMERAS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

Motion was made by Colvin, seconded by McCabe to dispense with the requirement that
Ordinance No. 6977 be read on two separate days, authorize its adoption on the first
reading and have it read by title only. Motion carried. The Ordinance was read by title
only. Motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Stalder to pass Ordinance No. 6977,
carried by Yea Votes of Colvin, McCabe, Nestor, Stalder, Thacker and Thompson.

There being no further business, motion was made to adjourn. Motion carried.
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Michelle L. Collins, Mayor Kim Combs, Clerk of Council




